President’s report
This weeks trivia question. Which president introduced the weekly Presidents Report? What a great idea! Congratulations!!
Another enjoyable and productive meeting last Thursday, with the presentation of the aims and objects for what will be a very busy year. We welcomed home Rotarians John Cook & Leigh Titmus.
Club assembly chairman, Mike Kelly encouraged committee members to advise the bulletin editor of any news or developments in their committee’s activities that may be of interest to members.
New Generations chairman, Rotarian Ian Macleod advised that the recently introduced St. Brendan Shaw students’ night would continue this year. Ian also advised that his committee intend to have a greater focus on youth this year and intend to support Mike Lizotte with his involvement with youth.

International service chairman Rotarian Rockie Lee spoke of the Food Plant Solutions name change, the fellowship exchange to Nova Scotia, encouraged members to nominate for team leader for the GSE team for Taiwan. This is a District Governor Bruce Buxton initiative and it would be appropriate for the team leader to come from Devonport North. Rockie also encouraged members to attend the International conference in Sydney.

Vocational service chairman Rotarian Matthew McConnell reported that “bring a guest” will be held this year. There will be two million dollar meals and he hopes to have Woolworth’s CEO Grant O’Brien as guest speaker for Vocational Service month in October.

Rotarian Lance Cox spoke on behalf of Rotarian Seelan Nair, chairman of community service and told us this committee proposes to perform repairs to a building at the Arboretum. Also, a very ambitious project involving outside financial assistance, is to extend a walking track from the Bluff lighthouse to join other walking tracks on the western side of the Bluff.
Membership and public relations chairman PP John van der Woude told us his committee intended to be more competitive in public relations and seek to attract past members back to our club.
Fundraising chairman Rotarian Kevin Matthews said his committee aims to continue to organise and conduct fundraising activities that are designed so as to not overload members with time spent or financially and still have lots of fun.
On a sadder note, Treasurer Ian McCallum told us that as at July 31 he and DCC have parted company. For now Ian and Susan, our very best wishes for your future, you will be very sorely missed in this city. We will have an opportunity for farewelling the McCallums nearer departure time.
 Rotarian Ian Macleod advised the Motor Show will be held in brilliant sunshine on March 23rd  2014, with the feature vehicle The Ford Mustang to celebrate its 50th anniversary.

I am writing this report on Monday afternoon and I am pleased to report that Gwynneth has improved significantly this morning, much of the pain has subsided and she is feeling quite comfortable. Thankyou to members who have expressed offers of help and best wishes.  
Until next week….
Yours in Rotary

PreEsley
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	Week
	6
	7
	8

	Date
	08-Aug-13
	15-Aug-13
	22-Aug-13

	Speaker 
	RYLA Presentation
	Courtney Greisbach
	Peter Colgrave

	Subject
	Erica Hay & Simon Burke
	GSE Recipient -PARTNERS
	Prostate Cancer

	Chairman
	Matthew McConnell
	Rockie Lee
	John Cook

	Presidents
	Bernt Genssen
	Wayne Tucker
	John van der Woude

	Table
	Rod Owers
	Steve Rockliff
	Peter Chalk

	Reception
	Mark Nugent
	Alan Pattison
	Mac Russell

	 
	Julian O'Brien
	Leon Peck
	Ross Stewart

	Rotary Info
	Nil
	Kevin Matthews
	Richard Colbeck

	(Job Talk)
	 
	 
	 

	Meetings
	Committee 
	Sub Committee
	Nil

	Birthdays
	
	
	

	 
	
	
	

	 
	
	
	

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Rotary
	Tony Hartley   12Aug (3)
	John O'Donnell 15 Aug (30yrs)
	Leon Peck   28Aug (14)

	Anniversary
	Steve Rockliff   12Aug (3)
	 
	 

	 
	Max McCormack   13Aug (32)
	 
	 

	 
	Glenn O'Halloran   14Aug (16)
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 


	Previous Meeting:
	01-Aug-13

	
	

	Attendance:
	33 members

	Make Ups:
	Rockie Lee (Board meeting and Peracto)

	Apologies:
	 S Poke, B Gowans, R Colbeck, B Gray, I Hutchinson, S Nair

	
	

	Leave:
	 P Chalk, P Crabtree, Bob Farr, J Phillips, B Buxton, G Bull, L Wootton, R Quinn

	Guests:
	nil

	Visiting Rotarians:
	nil

	Apologies:
	(Before 11am Wednesday) Contact Attendance Officer

	Contact Officer:
	Mark Temple-Smith - markts@templesmith.com.au

	
	or 0418 337 104

	Club website:
	www.rotarydevnorth.org.au

	Motor Show:
	www.devonportnorthshow.com

	Eclub
	www.rotaryeclubone.org

	Rotary International:
	www.rotary.org


